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Dear Representative Town Meeting Member:

Please be informed that the Board of Selectmen has voted to cancel the Special Town Meeting scheduled for Monday, February 5, 2018.  As you know, the warrant for the meeting included a single article seeking to authorize a borrowing for the so-called Manors Field project.

At the January 17, 2018 Finance and Warrant Committee public hearing concerning the single article warrant, the Parks and Recreation Director and Chairman of the Parks and Recreation Commission appeared to discuss the project. They indicated that they had concerns that the Parks and Recreation Master Plan required further work and community input, and therefore that it would be premature to deliberate at Town Meeting about whether and how to fund the Manor Fields project.  As such, they indicated that they intended to ask the Commission to in turn request that the Board of Selectmen cancel the upcoming Special Town Meeting.  The Commission met on Friday, January 19, 2018 at a properly posted meeting to discuss this recommendation, and voted to make that request to the Board of Selectmen.  

The Board of Selectmen then met on Monday, January 22, 2018 at a properly posted meeting to address this issue.  Parks and Recreation Commissioners Chuck Dello Iacono and Sal Ledda attended the meeting to notify the Board of the Commission’s vote.  

Be advised that a town meeting may only be cancelled under limited circumstances.  General Laws c.39, §10 provides, in relevant part:, “Every town meeting or town election, except as hereinafter provided, shall be called in pursuance of a warrant, under the hands of the selectmen, notice of which shall be given at least seven days before the annual meeting or an annual or special election and at least fourteen days before any special town meeting. The warrant shall be directed to the constables or to some other persons, who shall forthwith give notice of such meeting in the manner prescribed by the by-laws, or, if there are no by-laws, by a vote of the town, or in a manner approved by the attorney general.”  In Dedham, Section 85-5 of the Town Bylaws provides, “The warrant for all Town Meetings shall be directed to any appointed constable of the Town, and notice of every Town Meeting shall be given by posting attested copies of the warrant therefor in one or more public places in each district in the Town not less than 14 days before the day fixed for such meeting, and by publishing the same at least once in a newspaper having a general circulation in the Town, the last publication to be not less than 14 days before the day fixed for such meeting.  [emphasis added]. Thus, in order for a Town Meeting to be properly called and held in Dedham, the warrant must be published and posted timely as required by the bylaws. 

In this case, the warrant for the February 5, 2018 Special Town Meeting had been properly published.  The last day for posting the warrant under state law and the bylaw was January 22, 2018 and the warrant had not yet been posted.  For that reason, the meeting did not yet have an independent legal existence, and could be cancelled.  Therefore, the Board, after considering the 
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request by the Parks and Recreation Commission, and the rationale for such request, exercised its discretion to cancel the Special Town Meeting.  

The Town reiterates its interest in receiving your input on the Manors Field project.  You should feel free to contact the Town Manager and the Parks and Recreation Director with any questions or comments concerning the project and related matters.  

In the meantime, the Board of Selectmen, Parks and Recreation Commission, and Town Moderator appreciate your time and commitment to the Town of Dedham, and look forward to working with you at the Annual Town Meeting.

Very truly yours,

Dennis J. Teehan, Jr., Chairman




James Maher, Chairman

Board of Selectmen


Park & Recreation Commission

Robert Stanley, Director


Daniel Driscoll
Park & Recreation


Town Moderator
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